
American Romney Breeders Association
Agenda of Board of Directors Meeting

Tuesday, June 13, 2023 7:30 pm Eastern

Call to order and roll call. The ARBA BOD Meeting was called to order by Vice President
Charlene Carlisle at 7:41 pm eastern time.

Present
Charlene Carlisle-Vice President
Marianne DiTaranto-District 1
Scarlet Lamphier-District 2
Penny Swearingen-District 3
Sue Kalina-District 4
Jeff Stump-District 6
Melissa Wubben-At Large
Stephanie Booren-At Large
Rick Trojanoski-At Large

Absent
Anne McIntyre-Lahner-President
Tracy Haslem-District 5

Review of Minutes. The Minutes of March 2023 ARBA BOD Meeting were reviewed. Three
typos were fixed. Penny moved to accept the revised Minutes. Rick seconded the motion. The
motion carried.

Secretary’s report. Ballots for Directors of Districts 1, 3 and 5, one At-Large Director and
President and Vice President were mailed by June 1, 2023. So far, approximately 40 ballots
appear to have been returned.

Currently ARBA has 183 members.

Other recent work includes maintenance of the membership list, communication with Associated
Registries and communication with members. Rick moved to accept the Secretary’s Report.
Melissa seconded the motion. The motion carried.

Treasurer’s report.

Wells Fargo Checking Account:
Wells Fargo CD:
Wells Fargo Savings Account:
Paypal Balance:

Total:

$5,939.30
$16,083.06
$5,585.04
$243.00
$27,850.38

Financial documents presented to the Board of Directors are included in the appendix of this
document. Sue talked through the current financial documents. Of special note, ARBA’s
year-to-date income is $17,904, while year-to-date expenses are $21,504. A section of the
financial documents shows the transfer of funds in and out of the ARBA savings account,



providing accounting for the income and expenses of ARBA Juniors. Rick moved to accept the
Treasurer’s report. Stephanie second the motion. The motion carried.

District Reports.
District 1. ARBA members in District 1 are busy buying and selling lambs. Recent events
include the New Hampshire Sheep and Wool Festival, the Massachusetts Festival and the
Connecticut Festival. Participation from ARBA Juniors has been great! District 1 ARBA Juniors
are getting ready for the All American Junior Show and the New England Youth Sheep Show
this summer. Marianne is teaming up with a knitting mill in Brooklyn, NY to make hats and
sweaters, and Marianne will share with District 1 members how the products turn out, since this
might be a resource other ARBA members are interested in.

District 2. Romneys were well-represented at Maryland Sheep and Wool. Wool Pool in District
2 is not being held this year.

District 3. Fiber Festivals are in full swing in District 3. Junior ARBA members are getting ready
for the All American Show in Madison, WI and other shows. Updates and discussion about the
Annual meeting will take place under Old Business.

District 4. The Kalinas have been doing well at local and state-wide fiber festivals selling wool
and jewelry but haven’t brought Romneys to any sheep shows yet. They did particularly well
selling fleeces at a festival in eastern Oregon recently. Black Sheep Gathering is coming up
soon, and the Kalinas are looking forward to bringing sheep to that event. Oregon Romneys will
be represented at All American. ORBA has a new newsletter editor, and the first newsletter
looks great! New people in leadership roles!

District 5. No report available.

District 6. No fiber festivals planned in District 6.

Committee Reports.
Advertising Committee. The Advertising Committee is working on branding, starting with
drafting a new logo. Two additional banners, one about Romney Wool and another about
Romney Lamb, are also being drafted to compliment the banners created last year. The
committee will discuss the possibility of putting a link to purchase banners on the ARBA
website, so a group order can be put together.

AI/ET Committee. Marianne presented the new, revised AI/ET forms and a Rules and
Frequently Asked Questions document developed by the committee. Sue moved to remove the
highlighted text (denoting text the committee suggests should be removed) and condense the
document as the committee recommends. Jeff seconded the motion. The motion carried.
Minor changes to the Rules and Frequently Asked Questions documents were discussed to
increase clarity. Stephanie moved to approve the documents as edited. Rick seconded the
motion. The motion carried. Rick moved to approve the AI Declaration Form as presented.



Stephanie seconded the motion. The motion carried. Sue moved to approve the Transfer of
Semen certificate as presented. Stephanie seconded the motion. The motion carried. The
Board determined the wording should be updated to state “Ram/Semen”. Rick moved to accept
the form as revised. Penny seconded the motion. The motion carried.

Bylaws and Policies & Procedures Committee. Marianne discussed the workflow protocol for
how the Bylaws and Policies & Procedures groups would interface within one committee. Some
updates to the website have been made to reflect this workflow. The Committee has plans for
continued progress in the coming months.

Education Committee. The next topic in the Education section of the Romney Ramblings will be
about Testing of Codons. The Committee is also discussing ways Educational information can
be updated and disseminated on the ARBA website.

Membership Committee. The printed version of the ARBA Membership Directory is
permanently on hold because all quotes for graphic design and printed vastly exceed the
budgeted amounts.

National Show Committee. The Committee proposed that the ARBA National Show be held
each year, with a rotation that includes two years at NAILE followed by a year at the Big E,
another two years at NAILE and a year at a west coast show. The Board discussed the need
for member input on such an important topic, possibly at the Annual Meeting or via a survey.
There were questions about funding for an annual National Show, and about Regional Shows
being redundant with an annual National Show. Board members requested a written plan for
the National Show rotation.

Ways and Means Committee. The Ways and Means Committee proposed increases to prices
for many members’ services in response to prince increases made by Associated Sheep
Registries. A proposed fee schedule was presented. Rick moved to accept the proposed fee
schedule. Jeff seconded the motion. The motion carried.

The Committee presented a 2023-2024 proposed budget. The proposed budget eliminated
some expenses included in 2022-2023, and is generally based on the last several years of
income and expense data. Of note, the proposed budget includes only three editions of the
Romney Ramblings instead of the current four editions. With so many Directors planning to
attend the Annual Meeting in Michigan this year, the line item for Director Travel was increased.
Income from membership dues, registrations and transfers was increased to balance the
budget. There was a brief discussion of other potential cost-savings measures. Rick moved to
accept the proposed 2023-2024 budget as amended. Stephanie seconded the motion. The
motion carried. The approved ARBA 2023-2024 is included as an appendix to these Minutes.

Website Committee. The Committee met with the Webmaster for a training session.
Committee members are now able to make minor edits to the website. The Committee will be



proposing some major updates to the website to increase functionality, which may require the
assistance of the Webmaster.

Youth Committee. A National Romney Junior Show will be taking place at the All American
Junior Show in Madison, WI. The committee has gathered participation gifts for the youth
exhibitors, and a pizza party is planned. An expected 85 Romneys will be exhibited by 25
Romney youth members. In total, 725 youth exhibitors are expected to present more than
3,500 sheep at the All American. Plans are also underway for the Northeast Youth Sheep Show
in Massachusetts. Overall, the support for ARBA Juniors has been great!

Old Business.
2023 Elections. Melissa and Rick will help the secretary count and verify the ballots in July.

New Business.
Annual Meeting Planning. Penny is continuing to lead planning for the ARBA Annual Meeting in
Michigan this August. Penny has provided information to the Board about the hotel room block,
and will resend to ensure all have the information. Please bring Silent Auction items. Directors
are starting to plan side trips while in Michigan including a trip to a Christmas store and a tour of
Barry’s Custom Meats. Venues for the Annual Meeting and accompanying dinner will cost
approximately $47 per plate. Dates and times of the Old Board and New Board Meetings will be
available soon.

Next ARBA BOD Meeting date. Tuesday, July 18, 2023 at 7:30 eastern. This will be an
abbreviated meeting with only Committee Reports being discussed.

Happy Birthday, Stephanie!

Adjournment. Rick moved to adjourn. Jeff seconded the motion. The meeting was adjourned
at 9:57 pm.



Appendix: Current Financial Documents.







Appendix: Proposed 2023-2024 Budget





Appendix: Approved ARBA 2023-2024 Budget



Appendix: Proposed Update to Work Order Fees Schedule from Ways and Means Committee.


